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Mr. Smith stated that he’s amazed that there are discussions of an interchange of 
this magnitude being discussed for this area.  He noted a bridge in Volusia 
County which was similar to the one in question.    He stated that they are 
expanding their diamond, not blowing it out or doing anything additional and 
Volusia is a larger County than Martin.   Mr. Smith stated that he’s unsure that 
the intersection capacity being discussed for Martin is really the capacity 
warranted.  Mr. Smith inquired as to the cost of the DDI.  Mr. Mirson stated that 
it would be $50,000 - $70,000.  Mr. Mirson stated that American Consultants 
will be doing the analysis.  They have employed a group called the Advanced 
Transportation Solutions out of Maryland, who are the original firm to design 
and implement the DDI.  The consultant from Advanced Transportation will be 
running this program, and it will cost about $20,000.  Ms. Glass questioned if 
the $50,000 - $70,000  was only for the analysis and due diligence.  Mr. Mirson 
stated the due diligence, the analysis, to insure that it can meet the level of 
service expected, that it will work operationally, geometrically, and crosswise. 
Ms. Glass asked if due diligence has already been completed on Alternative 2. 
Mr. Mirson confirmed all due diligence of the other alternatives has been 
completed  through  the  public  meeting.    Mr.  Mirson  stated  that  the  public 
meeting  is  in  April  and  American  Consultants  would  like  to  have  this 
information complete, however it can be a three to six month window in terms 
of bringing the information back to this Board. 

 
Ms. Beltran stated that the advisory committee did have a recommendation for 
the Board  today and  that  was  because the  Interchange Modification  Report 
(IMR) was going to be submitted soon that is to include Martin County’s interim 
interchange project in the IMR that would be submitted.  Mr. Mirson stated that 
the product moving forward at this time is the Preferred which is the enhanced 
version.    They would later bring back the comparison to see if the DDI could 
work better.  That would be a second decision which this Board would make in 
three to six months.  Should the DDI not be chosen by this Board at that time, 
then the preferred, which is the enhanced version, would proceed forward.  Mr. 
Smith clarified, that American Consultants wants an enhanced version 
recommendation today.  Mr. Mirson stated that he wasn’t expecting to receive 
permission for the DDI today, it was more about whether they should continue 
to check out the DDI to see if it would be a viable option.    Mr. Smith clarified 
that if the Board said that they were not interested in investigating more about 
the DDI at a cost of $50,000 that American Consultants would stop there.  Mr. 
Mirson stated yes, that would be fine.  Ms. Beltran stated that it may be good to 
have a motion and once the DDI is evaluated to come back and update the 
Board,  Mr.  Mirson  stated  that  would  be  fine if  the  Board  wanted  them  to 
proceed with the studies of the DDI and return to the Board with an evaluation 
report. 

 
Commissioner Ciampi moved Staff’s recommendation to have a motion to 
proceed with the tests and studies of the DDI with the caveat that when 
















